
  

March 31, 2021 
 
Supervisor Nancy Ridgeway 
Town of Sandy Creek 
1992 Harwood Drive, P.O. Box 52 
Sandy Creek, NY 13145 
 
RE: Follow up to the Notice of Incomplete Application sent on March 19, 2021 
 Sandy Creek/Richland WSA permit modification and CEHA variance request 

DEC ID 7-3599-00040 
 
Dear Supervisor Ridgeway,  
 

The Notice of Incomplete Application that was sent to you on 03/19/2021 
included a request to show each individual service lateral on the plans. The Town of 
Sandy Creek and Barton and Loguidice can disregard this request because the service 
laterals are not part of the variance application. The plans should only reflect the work 
which the town is responsible for under this proposal.    
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Kevin M. Balduzzi 
Deputy Regional Permit Administrator 
Division of Environmental Permits 
 
cc. Margaret Sheen, Regional Attorney, NYSDEC Region 7 
 Tim Eidle, NYSDEC Albany 
 Beth Geldard, NYSDEC Flood Hub, Region 8 
 Barton and Loguidice 


